	NE Netball Regional Management Board
	

	North East Netball Association

Minutes of Annual General Meeting
	Held on 9th October 2022
Virtual zoom call


	1. Welcome and Apologies for Absence

	JM- Introduces everyone and opens the meeting.
Attendance – JM, JF (EN), GT, CH (EN), IR, RC, GS, MC, RH, SD, FW, TP, VA, KP, LS, VC, GW, SP, SC, DM
Apologies- T&W County Chair (DW)

	2. Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting

	
	

	3. Presentation of annual Report and Accounts
	Actions / Comments

	England Netball Report (Caer Harrison):

Reports were presented by the RMB members:

Chair report: Jo Macleod (JM)
It's been a great year for netball in the North East as we finally got competition underway without covid restrictions and had a full senior and junior regional league season. Congratulations to all of our teams competing in the regional league and congratulations to those who went on to represent the NE at national competitions. I must also at this point say congratulations to both of our premier league clubs Oaksway and Grangetown on competitive seasons and we are delighted to see both have signed up for England Netball's streaming pilot for the 22/23 season. Please check out the streaming information on the England Netball website and support both of our prem 

clubs. 

Whilst mentioning competition I must also pass thanks to all those officials (umpires and technical) who have supported all of our regional leagues, schools comps, NPL and tournaments. Without you, we wouldn't be able to play our games. Also huge congrats to those technical officials and umpires who were selected for national competitions and international test series across the season. Its been great to see NE representation.

Volunteering and increasing the amount of volunteers in the NE has been a key agenda for us as an RMB and I was delighted to see the huge amount of nominations that we received for the reformed One awards. Thank you to all of those who nominated and congratulations to all of those who were nominated and 

our eventual winners. Some of the stories were incredible and truly inspiring, showing how strong our NE Netball family is. We look forward to supporting all those put forward for national One awards at the event on 5th November.

Our Youth Advisory Group continues to be a tremendous voice for our young people and we look forward to hearing more about what they want to see for netball in the North East as they become more established and work with the RMB on specific projects. 

The NE is unique as a region as we don't currently have a VNSL franchise, therefore we are in charge of our NE pathway. You Will hear more from Gemma's report, but a huge thank you to everyone who works within the pathway and supports in a volunteering capacity. This season saw our girls experience their first win and also play infront of a huge home crowd at our regional showcase. Thank you to all who bought tickets and attended the day as well as supported through volunteering and donating prizes - we'll be back at the Beacon of Light again this season on 25th March - mark it in your diaries!!

Finally, after such a great season, it was great to see so many NE faces enjoying the Commonwealth Games this summer across social media. Despite the disappointment for the Roses, I hope everyone enjoyed the incredible show Birmingham put on and soaked up the atmosphere. I also spotted a number of NE faces volunteering at the Games - a huge well done to all of those.

You'll hear more from our RMB representatives, but I'd like to take this moment to say a huge thank you to all of the RMB members for all of their efforts over the past year. We are still a fairly new board, but our chairs work tirelessly for all our members, and with more fresh faces set to join the board in the next few months, I'm excited about what we can achieve across the next year. I'd also like to say a huge thank you to Jade Featherstone, our North East Regional Officer, who does a magnificent job in supporting the RMB and putting on the many great events we've held over the past year. 

This finally brings me onto Working As One. As mentioned already by Caer, this is a great new programme initiated by England Netball across the country as part of their new Adventure Strategy (please go read if you haven't!), which will see EN employed staff work more closely than ever before with regional boards and county committees. We are set to kick this off in the North East next month, with counties being invited to a date in the new-year. I have been hugely involved with this on a national scale with key members of the England Netball staff, so please be assured the North East is being represented and involved in national decisions.
Officiating (Iain Richardson)-
Officiating Awards & Progress since last AGM (17-Oct-2021)

· Into Officiating

· 63 course bookings

· 37 learners passed 

· C Award

· 27 course bookings

· 14 learners passed

· B Award

· 14 course bookings
· 1 learner passed

· 2 learners sitting practical assessment 15-Oct

· 2 learners sat written exam 8-Oct

· A/B written now back to regular cycle - Oct, Feb, Jun

· A Award

· 2 learners passed 

Regional Officials

· We currently have ~34 umpires actively servicing the regional leagues.

· We currently have 4 mentors actively supporting TIDC umpires in the regional leagues

· The support and flexibility shown by our A, B and talent identified C award umpires and regional mentors is very much appreciated, to help continue to grow and develop our region.
Talent Identified Umpires

· Beccy Sidney-Wilmot and Anne Rose are all registered as TIDB with EN (actively working towards A award) and are eligible to be invited to select national events (i.e. national schools, national clubs). 

· Kim Burns and Sarah Watts continue to support our TIDB umpires with mentoring towards A award.

· NE have been represented by A and TIDB umpires at National Schools, School Games, U14 National Clubs, NPL, U15/U17 National Clubs and the national premier league.

· We now have 11 TIDC umpires in the region (up from 7 last season), actively working towards B award (i.e. mentored umpiring sessions in the senior / junior regional leagues).

North-East Regional League

· RMB approved a further 1-year subscription to an online umpire management platform, which continue to work well.

· Senior regional league successfully started on the 24th September.

· Junior regional league scheduled to start November (U14, U16).
Assessors

· C award

· Meeting scheduled with EN on 11-Oct to discuss assessors courses (a number of applications received from the NE)

· B Award

· Iain Richardson to shadow Kim Burns (who is an assessor mentor) on the next B Award practical with aim of being signed off to assess B Award practical assessments going forward. 

Performance (Gemma Sandberg)-
This season was our most successful year yet both on and off the court. Some of our key highlights:

Our U19s and U21s had their most successful season achieving all performance objectives set. A big highlight for both squads was their winning match against Severn Stars in which were two exciting matches with fantastic home support.

We have had three athletes from last season represent senior national squads:

Orlaith Rogers - Northern Ireland

Beth Brennan - Ireland

Holly Jones - Wales.

We are looking forward to seeing them all represent their countries in the World Cup qualifiers next week.

The below athletes have been selected into their national academies:

Ireland:

Sarah Davidson

Scotland:

Libby Clark

Rachel Hughes

Estelle Orr

Grace Larsen

Darcy Fyfe

Evie Iles was invited to England Netballs selection camp.

Our U17s competed in the first ever NPL U17 league giving them the opportunity to be exposed to competition against franchises across the country.

Our U15s attended the school games finishing 9th place the highest finish of North East with a great performance against Wasps in the placing matches.

We ran our first large scale event using an NPL match. The Showcase sold over 350 tickets bringing together the netball family from across the North East.

First ever charity partnership with The Chronicle Sunshine Fund in which we were able to support through events we ran.

We created a strength and conditioning hub network to provide two weekly sessions for our older age group athletes in a local hub, utilising partnerships with Northumbria University, Durham University, Teeside University and Beacon of Light.

We had four athletes complete the Diploma in Sporting Excellence qualification and a further five athletes start the programme.
There has been some changes to the pathway structure, all of the documents explaining these are on the North East Netball website.

Competition Report (Rachel Cassidy)-

· Last year was a difficult year getting restarted especially from a venue point of view but managed to successfully run a full league with very little cancellations (only for juniors)
· No entry tournaments for that year, just carried on from the previous year due to covid.

· Two clubs in Premier 2 (Grangetown and Oaksway), Riverside represented at prem play-offs but were unfortunately unsuccessful in qualifying.

· Northern league ran last year, slightly differently, but cancelled this year due to no interest from Yorkshire teams.

· Managed to keep events delivered at an affordable costs, senior league costs haven’t gone up, these have been maintained for a while. Money left over this year so each team got a ball.

· Junior league- U15 league not returned after covid due to venue availability.

· Winners: Senior League: Riverside won division 1 and DPNC won division 2 and promoted to div 1. Riverside 2 due to a rule change, have gone down to Division 2, along with Tynedale who lost to Darlington Headlanders in a play off so Headlanders have been promoted to Division 1.

· Entry tournament for this years league- Durham Ladies have qualified for the first time into division 2.

· Junior- In U14 and U16 Grangetown won and Oaksway were the runners up, both teams qualified to the National Clubs competition, representing the North East.

· National Schools: U14 winners Durham School, runners up Yarm School, U16 winners Whitburn (one of the only state schools to qualify), runners up Yarm School, U19 winners RGS, runners up Yarm School (all represented the North East at Nationals)

· A big thanks to the EN staff who support me in my role. 

· Going forward: leagues have just started and venue wise Sport Central have allowed us to have a lot of court time this season so the league is mainly between here and Gateshead Stadium.

· U16 regional league play off had 12 teams enter which is successful but only 8 teams successful, U14 only 8 entered so all qualify to the league.

· EN update: there are talks about rule and competition changes from regional up to national point of view. Regions are trying to work together to make leagues consistent and make sure regions are aligned.
Finance (Michelle Cowan)-
· Started out the year with a healthy cash balance in the accounts but the accounts are heavily dominated by the performance pathway.
· Quite challenging year of trying to stay within budget, competition have managed this well but performance costings are heavy from coaching, travel and accommodation, facility hire and equipment- we have been able to subsidise heavily from the account but moving forward this is not sustainable, need to look at sponsorship. This is something that we are looking at on the strategy day. 

· Outside of performance, we get money from our memberships, subsidised attendance at ONE awards, support teams who represent us at National Competitions and use money for officiating expenses and regional events such as schools competitions. 

· Looking to split the accounts out so that we have better control in future and seeing what we can do to get support for our performance pathway. 

· RC adds that performance pathway had a lot of costs from increased protocols including requiring ambulances and only allowing certain numbers on buses due to ongoing protocols. 
Reports were unanimously accepted. 
Proposer –     

Seconder –    

	

	4. Appointment of Auditors

	Proposer –   

Seconder –   

	

	5. Election of Regional Management Board Members

	These positions were applied for:

Vice Chair: Grace Towler
Proposer- Kim Pearson

Seconder- Rachel Cassidy

Appointed Members:

Liz Barton Jones

Proposer- Rachel Cassidy

Seconder- Gemma Sandberg

Jemima Parkinson-

Proposer- Iain Richardson

Seconder- Gemma Sandberg

The AGM came to a close at 18:53
	


	Name
	Representing
	No of votes

	Jade Featherstone
	Regional Coordinator
	 

	Jo Macleod
	RMB
	 

	Iain Richardson
	RMB
	 

	Claire
	Seaton Burn
	 

	Deborah Wallis
	Riverside
	 

	Pat Percy
	RMB
	 

	Ali Ward
	Greencroft Netball Club
	 

	Leah Kennedy
	Performance Pathway and Oaksway
	 

	Rachel Cassidy
	RMB
	 

	Kay Daniels
	South Durham and Cleveland Chair
	

	Kim Pearson
	Seatonians
	 

	Michelle Cowan
	
	 

	Sarah Croft
	Concordia
	 

	Charlotte Rush
	Wearside Wildcats
	 

	Jeanette Shipley
	Novos 
	 

	Chris Kelly
	Shooting Stars NC and SD & C Treasurer
	 

	Jade Gerrard
	England Netball
	 

	Grace Towler
	Tynedale 
	 

	Theresa Pearson
	Gateshead Stadium
	 

	Valerie Cornish
	Durham Allsorts Netball Club
	

	Maisie Edwardson
	Boldon Netball Club
	

	Sarah Price
	Durham Palatinates
	

	Gillian Mason
	Novos
	

	Gemma Sandberg
	RMB
	

	Victoria Atkinson
	Northumberland Chair and Ponteland 
	

	Anna Barnes
	Newcastle City
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


